
Dear Sir/Madam 

We received a notice that our dust collection system for 

was not working properly and never permitted causing it to be in violation of 2 laws (Act 

451 Rule 201, Rule 910). This stemmed from an open burn complaint that was being 

checked into on August 11 which was found to be a non issue by the inspector. We 

purchased the business on January 18, 2016 and have been working on making changes 

where necessary. The equipment was installed and running when we bought the 

business. We were not aware that a system like this requires a permit to be installed 

and run. After the visit we did an inspection and found several holes in the pipes and 

equipment. We are looking at options for repairing or replacing the affected equipment. 

In order to apply for a permit we will need to have some time to gather the specs on the 

existing equipment, and see if we can find out when it was installed originally (both 

requirements for the permit applicationL and also look at other types of equipment 

(bag house filter for example) that would exempt us from permitting this rather than 

trying to gather information that may be impossible to find. We ask that we be given 3 

months to gather information on this equipment and look at other equipment options 

and costs associated in both cases as well as how each option will affect us in the long 

run. In the meantime we will continue to make an effort to contain as much of the 

sawdust as possible while we look at which option works best for us. Please call us at 

330-359-0270 if you have any questions. Your assistance is appreciated as we review 

this matter. 

Please mail all correspondence to: 

Pallet Solutions by The Dutch Legacy Company 

PO BOX 132 

WINESBURG OH 44690 

Thanks, 

Clarence Imhoff 

Office Manager 


